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I am writing this article FOR Loydette:

As most of you know, she is in the hospital and does not have access to her computer. 

I know, if she could write this article, she would say how PROUD she is of Colorado and all the

accomplishments 

we made last year. How PROUD she was in representing our great State at IC Convention in Memphis and 

what an honor it was. She would also say how thrilled and excited she was to see so many 1st Time

Convention goers in the Colorado Delegation!  That was truly wonderful and really thrilled that so many

from Colorado made the journey!

  

It was great seeing Colorado represented so well!  

She would wish for all of us to start thinking about sharing ESA with others in our everyday lives.  

Let’s not be selfish and keep it to ourselves. 

New members only make us stronger, as Chapters and individuals.  

 

Although her planning meeting had to be canceled, I know Loydette has many plans going into her year. 

 I’m sure she is hopeful that the upcoming year will hold some new surprises 

and heightened enthusiasm for all your projects and fundraisers. 

Please keep everyone who came down with this virus and is still recovering in your prayers. 

 We still do need them!  The Awards for IC Convention for Colorado will presented at Fall Board.

Please be sure to attend!!  Full steam ahead, ladies!  

This will be a wonderful year for Colorado.  How can it NOT be with so many Angels!  

Love in ESA!

Loydette Knight

2019 State ESA President
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Vice President/Membership Report

 

 

 

 

Hard to believe the summer is almost over.

I am looking forward to being, your

 Vice-President and encouraging membership. 

Fall Board is closer than we think.  

 

I would love to hear any ideas on how your

 chapter is working on membership.

 

 I will also be presenting the new 

ESA Membership Book.

Enjoy the rest of the summer.

 

Pam McGee

 

 

 

 

Officer's Reports 
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Hello ESA Sister's,  

 

I'm excited to be a part of the Golden Lamp newsletter/editorial. I'll do my best as I am

on a learning curve. It will definitely look different as I put my twist on being creative.

Each page will have it's own meaning and information to keep you informed. 

 

 Please send all articles to Dixie@dixiedaly.com and in the subject line put ''Golden

Lamp News' that way I'll know that you would like it in the next Newsletter :) Due on

Noverber 1st 2019

Please add your NAME - CHAPTER# & EMAIL ADDRESS  in case they have questions

on your article.

 

 I'll have lots of Love creating the newsletter and honoring Loydette's Angels in

Disguise theme.

 

On another note, if you had pictures in your article, please also send them in an

attachment jpeg format:

 

Please go to esacolorado.org to see our latest Golden Lamp newsletter and for those

who have asked to have it mail, I'll be sending it out right away. 

Thank You, Dixie Daly 
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A  Message From 

The Golden Lamp Editor 
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What a great time we had in Memphis! We had so many from Colorado and a ton

of 1st timers!  What a thrill it was seeing their faces and reactions to all the going

ons!  Couldn’t get a better place for their first IC Convention either!  Even though

it was HOT, it actually was pleasant most of the time.  The facility was excellent,

and everything was right on time.  

I was very honored in accepting the awards for our State!  That is something

really, really special to do as the Jr. Past President.  I wore my good walking

shoes, although I didn’t need them, cause I only had to go from the picture area,

and back to the stage area, which was only about 5 feet!!! Eventually, the award

presenters, just started coming to me!!! WE WON SOOO MANY AWARDS,

LADIES!  It was great!  

I want to thank you for giving me that opportunity!  It is truly, truly very special

and a great way to end my year!  

 

I know in the coming year, there will be many more awards coming our way. 

As Disaster Chair, I hope you are all thinking about ways to make donations for

the Disaster Fund.  Please remember that THIS is the way we help ourselves in

time of need!  Think about how you would fair if you had a wildfire come ripping

through your town, or a flood, or a hurricane!  Would you be able to replace your

belongings?  Replace your vehicles, your home?  What about a medical

emergency?  Would you be able to pay those bills, on top of your mortgage?  THIS

fund, can help you!  So many would be wiped out should an emergency happen and

we want to be able to continue to help our Sisters out!

Please consider making a donation to the Disaster Fund this year!  

As I said before, I have a wonderful surprise to raise money! It’s half way done and

you will find out about it at Fall Board!  It’s really special!  One of a kind!  Bring

your money, cause you’re gonna want to get in on this!  

Hope to see many of you still coming to RMRC, but if your sick, don’t come!!! I

dodged it once, don’t want to risk a second chance!  I’m not that lucky!! 

 

Keep Believing! 

Leslie Stevens

Jr. Past President/Disaster fund Chair 
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 ZETA CHI, #3878, FT. COLLINS

 

 

 

 

 

Our new officers for  2019-2021

Susan Brown, President

Cindy Starck, Vice President

Hellen Hagel, Secretary

Cheryl Beavers, Treasurer 

Karolyn Kufeld, Parliamentarian

 

 Susan’s motto is:  

“Dragon Energy, Empowerment, Strength and Truth.” 

 

We ended last year honoring Cindy Starck as Zeta Chi’s woman 

of the year, for all her extra effort in keeping our chapter going, filling in for other officers

when they were gone or had left Zeta Chi.  

Cindy is definitely the epitome of what an ESA sister should be!  

We are looking forward to this year with our new officers, starting with our salad

luncheon in September at Cheryl’s home.

Chapter News
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ESA Sigma Rho Loveland  #5014
 

 

 

 

 

Our 2019-2020 Officers:

President: Dixie Daly

 Vice President: Susie Morris

 Recording Secretary: Holly Sturgon

 Treasurer: Chris Dostal

  Parliamentarian: Patty Ehrlick

 

Dixie's Motto is 'Live Your Purpose with Passion'

Flower - Pink Daisy

Symbol - Love

 

We have had an amazing chapter growth this past year,

 plus hosting our 1st Annual Sold Out 'Mother's Day Tea' and 

we're looking forward to next year's Mother's Day on May 9th 2020:

 

 

Our Chapter meets monthly at the Loveland Chamber of Commerce as we've

grown almost too big to be hosted in each other's homes. 

We are currently at 20 members with also 2 ELAN members as well. 

We are a very social chapter with lots of support from each other, our friends and

our community. We're looking forward to this upcoming year as we have a lot of

fun socials and fundraisers coming up that will be shared on

the esacolorado.org website. 

 

 

 

 

 Page 7



Proposed By Law Changes for Rocky Mountain Regional Council
 

 

 

Article II: Object

 

Add Section 2 and renumber Sections

Proposed to read:

Section 2: Life Active membership to ESAF and Rocky Mountain Council Endowment

RMRC obtained a Life Active Membership to ESAF effective 2013.

RMRC established the Rocky Mountain Council Endowment in October 2013.

Reason for addition:

To clarify the date in which RMRC became a Life Active Member of ESAF. 

To record the date in which the Rocky Mountain Regional Council Endowment was

established.

 

Article V: Duties of Officers

Now reads: 

Article V: Duties of Officers    

Section 1.  The President shall preside at the meetings of the RMRC. She may appoint

committees as   needed. She will confer with the hostess state of the Roundup

regarding activities to be held. She shall cast the ballot for the RMRC for the I.C.

election of officers at the I.C. Convention. She will not need to confer with the

member States to make this decision. 

 

Proposed to read:       

Section 1. The President shall perform the following duties:

Preside at the meetings of the RMRC.

Appoint committees as needed.

Confer with the hostess state of the Roundup regarding activities to be held.

Cast the ballot for the RMRC for IC election of officers at the IC convention.

Will not need to confer with the member state to make this decision.   

Proposed to add: 

By virtue of the office, the RMRC President shall be the contact to Epsilon Sigma

Alpha Foundation for the Rocky Mountain Regional Council Endowment. 

  

 

RMRC
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Reason for change: 

To clarify the contact person for the Rocky Mountain Regional Council Endowment. 

 

Now Reads:

Section 2. The Vice President/President Elect by virtue of her office shall automatically

fill the office of President if there is a vacancy and at the end of the President’s term of

office. She shall assume the duties of the President in the latter’s absence.

 

 

Proposed to read:

Section 2. The Vice President shall perform the following duties:

By virtue of the office shall automatically fill the office of President if there is a vacancy

and at the end of the President’s term of office.

Shall assume the duties of the President in the latter’s absence.

 

Now Reads:

Section 3. The Secretary/Treasurer shall keep records of all meetings. Minutes shall be

mailed to RMRC officers, State Presidents, and the IC Representative. She shall handle

all monies of the RMRC and shall pay out money upon direction of the RMRC. She shall

pay dues to the International Council by October 1st each year. She shall file a Tax Facts

Report with ESA Headquarters by the due date of September 15th each year.

 

Propose to read:

Section 3. The Secretary /Treasurer shall perform the following duties:

Keep records of all meetings. Minutes shall be mailed to RMRC officers, State Presidents,

and the IC Representative.

Handle all monies of the RMRC and shall pay out money upon direction of the RMRC.

Pay dues to the International Council by October 1st each year.

File a Tax Facts Report with ESA Headquarters by the September 15th due date each

year.

Reason for change:

ESA is now a service organization with both male and female members. The changes are

to make the descriptions gender neutral. 

 Page 9

Continued



 Page 10



NCC Installation of new 

2019 - 2020 Officers

Phyllis Minch, Kerry Date, Susie Morris, 

Pam McGee, Sandy Beavers, Chris Dostal & Hellen Hagel

Council News
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ARE YOU READY FOR SOME BUNCO?

 

Join the Northern Colorado Council of  

ESA for our annual bunco party.

When:  Saturday, October 5, 2019

 

Where:  

Zion Lutheran Church, 815 E. 16th St., Loveland

When:  

Doors open at 9:30 am, Games begin at 10:00 am

Cost:  $10.00, which includes lunch, desserts, beverages and bunco

Benefits: “Be the Gift: a nonprofit that helps single moms maintain and repair their homes.

There will also be basket drawings to further benefit “Be the Gift” plus door prizes.

 

Questions: Contact Hellen @ clarencehellenh3@msn.com 

or 970-669-3134
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Book Club
 
I hope all of you have been reading enjoyable books. Summer is always a great

time to read because we often have more time. It has been difficult for me to

concentrate on books lately so I don’t have any personal suggestions. I am

rereading the Mitford Series, which is thoroughly entertaining. I think any of

these I have listed would be great for book club discussions. I am sure when the

new Jonquil comes out, there will be some suggestions, too.

 

Where the Crawdad’s Sing – Delia Owens

Educated – Tara Westover

A Place for Us – Fatima Farheen Mirza 

 

Keep reading.

Pam McGee
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Colordao State

Council
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In the 2018 – 2019 year members of the DAC decided to take a year to evaluate the

structure of the council as it was.   A decision was made to create a committee (one

person from each chapter) to plan the Christmas Luncheon, Founder’s Day, and a

Valentine’s Day philanthropic. 

Chapter members jumped in and each event was a huge success!    

 

On April 13, 2019 the committee met at Holly Creek Retirement Community in Centennial

to decide whether to dissolve the council, or to elect officers and move forward as a

council again.  

 

The 2019 – 2020 Denver Alpha Council continues!   At the April 13th meeting, members

agreed to move forward with the council.  With the continuation of the council, members

felt that the By-laws and Standing Rules needed to be reviewed and adjusted to meet the

philosophy of the new council and its members.   On June 8, 2019 the members of the

council met and started the long process of reading and adjusting each by-law and

standing rule.  Unfortunately time ran out on this day so a second special meeting was

scheduled for July 13th. 

At the meeting in July, the final draft of a new set of by-laws and standing rules were

created.

 

On July 13, 2019 the new and revised DAC Council by-laws and standing rules

changes/amendments were completed and will be voted on at the first business meeting

in September 2019.   A huge thank you to Mary Humphrey on her hard work of organizing

and typing up both sets of papers.   

 

Members of DAC would like to welcome the following people and their dedication and

commitment to the DAC Council and to all members of the council:

 

Shirley Conway President

Betty Kring Recording Secretary 

Georgia DeLong Treasurer

Donna Lee Vanstone Historian

Leslie Stevens Yearbook

Majie Satterfield Chaplain

 

The members of Denver Alpha Council have a renewed energy 

and are looking forward to a fun and productive year. 

Denver Alpha Council Recharge!
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Dear Beautiful, Generous ESA Sisters!     

 

 

 

 

 

The time for the Denver Dream Home Campaign 

to get underway is fast approaching and 

the first things that happens is the 

FIRST DAY OF TICKET SALES - AUGUST 23rd

 

Therefore I'm recruiting for that Sellathon.  

It will be at Fox 31 News Station in downtown Denver.  

The hours will be 5:45am to 9am.

Would you please consider being our Bright Shiny representatives for that day????   

 

You always do such a great job and make us look GOOD!

We will need a total of FIVE people.  

 If you know of any other ESA Sisters OR Brothers who would be willing to join us they would be

most welcome.

 

Thank you for your early reply!

The Denver Dream Home Team

Nancy Cameron, Chief Begger
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    September 20 – 21, 2019

 

    The Abbey Event Center

    2951 E. Highway 50

   Canon City, Colorado

 

   Quality Inn and Suites

   Highway 50

   719-275-8676

   Rooms Under: Epsilon Sigma Alpha

   Rates: $99 plus tax per night

   Poolside rooms- $108 plus tax 

   Deadline for room rate listed above must 

   Be made by August 20, 2019 

Registration: $50 per person – Register by August 26, 2019

Name:__________________________________________________________________

Address:_______________________________________________________________

Phone:__________________________________________________________________

Chapter Name & Number:________________________________________

Special Diet:___________________________________________________________

 

Make checks payable to: Loydette Knight

Mail Registration & Checks to:

      Jody Karr

         9914 Stonebriar Lane

             Parker, CO 80134

Colorado State Fall Board Meeting
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In May, the Northern Colorado Council of ESA, installed their 2019-2021 officers. 

 Installed were 

 

President, Kerry Date from Gamma Chi

Vice President, Susie Morris, Sigma Rho 

Secretary, Pam McGee, Gamma Chi

Treasurer, Sandy Beavers, Zeta Chi 

Parliamentarian, Chris Dostal, Sigma Rho

Also, serving on the 2019-2021 board will be:

Chaplain, Ruthmary Lyons, Alpha Lambda

Philanthropic/Ways & Means Chairman, Hellen Hagel, Zeta Chi 

 Awards Chairman, Phyllis Minch, Gamma Chi

 

 The new president, Kerry Date’s motto is  “Serving with listening ears, open arms, willing hands

and loving hearts”

 Her Philanthropic Project is “Be the Gift”, a program to help single moms repair and maintain

their homes. 

At Founder’s Day, Zeta Chi celebrated their 50 years as a chapter in ESA. Pam McGee was

recognized as NCC Outstanding Woman of the Year and Bonnie Gilmore was honored as Pioneer

Woman of the Year.  

 

NCC would like to invite all of you to attend our 

annual bunco fundraiser Saturday, 

October, 5th. at Zion Lutheran Church,

NORTHERN

COLORADO COUNCIL
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COLORADO ROCKED AT THE IC CONVENTION IN MEMPHIS!!  
 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to all your help last year.  Let's do it again!

 

Hi everyone,  

The time for the Denver Dream Home Campaign to get underway is fast approaching!!  The first

day for ticket sales is Friday, August 23, with our first Sellathon at KDVR, Fox 31.   

Open houses begin Saturday

September 14, from 9:00am to 5:00pm

Sundays from noon to 5:00pm  

WE have six-weekends for the open houses.  

The house is located at the Enclave in Green Valley Ranch 

across the street from last year’s home.  

The address is 20891 Beekman Place, Denver.  

Hopefully the snow doesn’t fly before the drawing Thursday, October 24. 

To sign up to volunteer, click on the following link for “Sign Up Genius”: ESA 2019 Denver St. Jude

Dream Home.  

If you have a neighbor, relative or friend who 

would be willing to join us, they would be most welcome.  

Check the schedule, sign up, load the car with your 

chapter members or friends and head to the house.    

 Thanks, The Denver Dream Home Teaml

IC News
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 To summarize a week with ESA members: touring Memphis hot spots, trolley rides, walking tours,
hometown cooking, shopping, workshops and celebrating 90 years of ESA was so fun. I’m already looking

forward to next year at Grapevine, TX 2020 ESA IC Convention. 
We flew in on Monday afternoon, relaxed that evening at the hotel while meeting other ESA members from

other states, getting to know our schedules and accommodations. Tuesday was at Graceland … wow,
Graceland. The iPad video tour was very helpful for me, making it easier to follow along and hear

interesting facts and seeing photos as well as the real thing. The Mansion, museums, shops … I could have
toured there even longer as there was so much to see, listen to and spend time just relaxing by their

tranquil pool and garden. 
Wednesday was what I was most excited about going to Memphis, TN … we toured ST JUDE
CHILDREN’S RESEARCH HOSPITAL!!! It was even better than I had imagined: so positive, so

encouraging and so uplifting. The hallways were painted in different seasons with children, while some
children had prosthetics and yet were playing with the other children, not being left out. Our tour director
was knowledgeable, kind and respectful showing our group of 10 around the hospital, seeing the kiddos,

their parents and yes, ESA contribution walls and other ESA touches here and there. Danny Thomas’
ALSAC Pavilion was beautiful inside and out, which was also a peaceful place to pray and read of his family

history. The next highlight – SHOPPING - the St Jude gift shop buying t-shirts and trinkets before getting
back on the bus to go back to the hotel. Wednesday evening was a beautiful Welcome Party at the

Ballroom at the Convention Center just across the street from the hotel. Wow, what a beautiful turn out!!!
Thursday was informational meetings and educational workshops. We toured PINK PALACE, and that

evening was our Colorado Night Out dinner followed by TRIVIA night. Our Trivia group didn’t make the top
10 but we sure had fun. The week was flying by fast as Friday was RED, WHITE & BLUE for Opening

Ceremony/1st General Assembly. Our Colorado crew wore our Colorado scarves and dressed all festive in
Red, White & Blue as well. Like State Convention, the IC Convention was filled with traditions, beautiful flag
ceremonies and information to share with our chapters. Eighty four of us “first timers” were recognized up
front, which was surprising and fun. At noon, a yummy and fun recognition luncheon for service awards,

plus afterwards a St Jude – Meet the patients balanced out a beautiful day of why ESA does what it does …
to raise money to help others in need!!!

Saturday’s Second General Assembly was also informational, full of traditions and heart felt talks of
memories of the past and expectations in the future. The day flew by in preparation for that nights Banquet
and Installation of IC officers. The evening didn’t disappoint as the dresses, colors and dinner were elegant

and full of fun. It was an honor to see our new IC President entertain us with her vision for her upcoming
year and all the many years of service presented to our members. 

Flying home on Sunday was harder than I expected, saying good bye to new friends I’d met during the
week plus getting to visit more with our Colorado members as well. All in all, congratulations ESA members

on all our successes and thank YOU for making this MY First Best ESA IC Convention. 

First Best ESA IC Convention 2019 – Memphis, TN
By: Susie Morris Sigma Rho #5014
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   First IC ConventionBy: Dixie Daly Sigma Rho #5014
 

 

 

What a special week at IC Convention in Memphis Tennessee. 

I truly learned so much more about ESA & St Jude Children’s Research Hospital.

I  was very impressed with the collaboration and love everyone shared. Everyone was so

kind.

 

Going a few days early was definitely a plus, visiting legend Elvis Presley's home, was

something I never thought I get to do, it was awesome!

 

And the tour of St. Jude Hospital and learning why we fundraise & give our time and efforts

to help children was amazing, Seeing the ESA wing was pretty special too.

 

Having Susie Morris as a roommate sure made the week awesome & fun. We had a great time

doing a little bit of exploring. Pink Palace Museum, Beale Street, riding the Trolley, having

dinner at Majestic Grill &Westy's  and enjoying time with other ESA Sister's.

 

I recommend everyone attend IC Convention and get to know more about ESA and ALL our

Sisters!!
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Add a subheading

IC Photo Album - 2019






